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Goodbye Year Six  
 
I would like to say goodbye and good luck to the Year 6 pupils who are sadly leaving 
us on Friday. You have been a fantastic year group and excellent role models to the 
younger pupils within our school. You have worked hard, tried your best, and kept us 
all entertained with your funny jokes and stories! It has been a privilege to have you 
in our care. We're all going to miss you a great deal and wish you the very best of luck 
for the future.  
The local secondary schools are always very happy to receive children from St Mary's 
Catholic Primary School, and I know for sure that they will be so pleased for you to be 
joining them in September. Remember that once you have been part of our St. Mary's 
family, you are always welcome back. We have several pupils that return to us for 
advice and support or a listening ear. Many pupils from years gone-by have returned 
here to complete their work experience or will visit and help during PD days. The same 
invitation is open to you too.  
I know that several of you have been getting upset about leaving, telling me and other 
members of staff that you feel such a strong sense of belonging here and we 
understand that for some, this is an unsettling time. Once you start your journey in 
your new school, and you find your feet and a few new friends, you will quickly feel 
that you belong in your new school. You have strong attachments and connections to 
the staff here, but you will soon find new adults that you will form similar connections 
with and learn to trust. 
It has been beautiful to watch how your faith has grown over the years you have 
attended our school. I hope that you continue in your relationship with God, and 
know for certain that you are always welcome at Saint Mary's Catholic Church as our 
school is just one branch of the church’s tree.  
Thank you to parents too for being true educational partners who play an active role 
in shaping the future of our pupils. Your commitment to your child's education is truly 
commendable. Happy summer holiday to you all.  
God bless you all. You will be in our thoughts and prayers. 
Mrs Griffiths 
 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Coronation Crescent, Madeley, Telford, Shropshire, TF7 5EJ 
Telephone: 01952 388255  
Fax: 01952 388244 
E-mail: a3357@telford.gov.uk    
http://stmarysmadeley.taw.org.uk 
 

Headteacher: Samantha Griffiths 
Assistant Headteacher: Helen Lambie 

School Business Manager: Nicola Pryce 

http://sweetclipart.com/multisite/sweetclipart/files/fleur_de_lis_black_silhouette.png
http://stmarysmadeley.taw.org.uk/


WhatsApp Warning 

All primary schools up and down 

the country would actively 

encourage you to 

deactivate/disable any large 

WhatsApp groups that your 

children are on. We do a great 

deal of work in school, advising 

children, supporting children, and 

addressing any fallouts generated 

by online contact. This kind of 

support will not be available over 

the summer holidays and children 

can be left feeling overwhelmed 

and upset by online exchanges 

that they're emotionally too 

young to cope with. Children should be thirteen years old to use the 

application, but many of our children remain in WhatsApp groups. If you 

don’t already, I would recommend that you check your children's phones 

regularly and monitor their exchanges with each other as I am keen, like 

you are, that the children have a lovely holiday free of any upset that may 

cause anxiety and worry. School works hard to educate pupils about the 

risks of social media and issues such as bullying online. We have had to 

mediate between pupils who have posted hurtful comments or intervened 

for children after they have been pointedly removed from a chat group, 

usually at the beginning of the academic year. It is best all-round that 

children message each other individually and they are not exposed to the 

potential risk of being caught-up in a chat that causes distress.   

 

 

 



 

Online Safety 

As you know, we send out a monthly online safety newsletter. Below is a 

link for some very useful online safety videos that you might want to look 

at over the summer holidays. 

 https://www.knowsleyclcs.org.uk/online-safety-videos/ 
 

Water Safety 

 

 

 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=knowsleyclcs.org.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua25vd3NsZXljbGNzLm9yZy51ay9vbmxpbmUtc2FmZXR5LXZpZGVvcy8=&i=NjIyOWRhYzU3MTEzNWExZDJmZjg1ODYy&t=S21WRlNWSFBySGZIZ1hsd1hLY1BwQjUrdUp6blFZd1NldlZYa1pTTlloND0=&h=e9acd0966c564d7e98076a42c521452b&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVY7iQj9zWbr4XeZep6CE86g5AAsHicHqlGTvqm0HhyJzXyXq62b5dIXarFarDKZXw4


Important: Changes to attendance  

 

In February 2024 the Governments 

Department for Education published a new 

national framework for penalty notices that will 

come into force from 19th August 2024. In 

doing so, the Government have renewed 

appeals to parents not to take their children 

out of school during term time.  Students will 

only be given permission to take leave in term 

time if there are exceptional circumstances. 

The Government state that ‘family holidays or 

leave in term time for leisure activities are not 

exceptional circumstances’.  

  

As a school we are asked to inform you that, in line with the national framework 

for penalty notice’s, 10 sessions of unauthorised absence within 10 school 

rolling weeks may be subject to a Penalty Notice fine of £160 payable per 

parent, per child, which can be reduced to £80 if paid within 21 days, but only if 

it is the first Penalty Notice issued to you from 1st September 2024.  If this fine 

is not paid within 28 days this may lead to Court proceedings which could 

ultimately result in a criminal record and a fine of up to £2500 and/or an 

alternative sentence which can include up to three months imprisonment.  

 

If any unauthorised absence results in a second Penalty Notice issued to you 

within three years of the date of the first one, (from 1st September 2024) a flat 

rate of £160 will apply. A third Penalty Notice will not be issued within a three-

year rolling period. Therefore, alternative action or legal measures will be 

utilised when the criteria of 10 sessions of unauthorised absences in a 10-

school week rolling period are met. 

 

Our key priority is to ensure that children are as successful as possible and can 

achieve their full potential.  I would hope that, upon reflection you are able to 

support this decision in line with the government and local authority policy that 

leave should be restricted to the 13 weeks school holidays except in 

exceptional circumstances. 

 



Summer Cricket 

Madeley cricket club are holding Softball Friday Cricket sessions every 

Friday evening 530-630pm throughout the summer holidays.   

Sessions are £2 per child or Free for current junior members. Booking is 

required via the link below.   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSedZEs__wtuO1QY06Jl1T

0bXRRFnwMhLfqxQBzbm64ov-BipQ/viewform  
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Leavers’ Assembly 

 

Our Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 

will be held here at St Mary's on 

Thursday at 9:00am. We hope 

that parents and carers of the 

children in Year 6 will be able to 

attend for about an hour, so we 

can mark the end of the children's journey here at St Mary's 

Catholic Primary School together. I suggest you bring some 

tissues along with you as there are sure to be some tear-

jerking moments!! I hope to see you all there, some of you for 

the very last visit to our school :-( 
 

 

Happy healthy active holidays 

Spend a few minutes to find this website. You will 

need to create an account, but it gives you access 

to lots of activities for children across the borough 

over the summer holidays. Some of the activities 

have massive discounts, reduced in price or totally 

free. Please take a look. 



 

 

Dinner Monies Owing 

Could we kindly ask you to pay for any 

outstanding dinner money owing by 

tomorrow morning. Thank you.  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 


